试卷代号:1390

国家开放大学(中央广播电视大学)2018年秋季学期"开放本科"期末考试

人文英语 4 试题

2019年1月

注 意 事 项

- 一、将你的学号、姓名及分校(工作站)名称填写在答题纸的规定栏内。考试结束后,把试卷和答题纸放在桌上。试卷和答题纸均不得带出考场。监考人收完考卷和答题纸后才可离开考场。
- 二、仔细读懂题目的说明,并按题目要求答题。答案一定要写在答 题纸的指定位置上,写在试卷上的答案无效。

三、用蓝、黑圆珠笔或钢笔答题,使用铅笔答题无效。四、考试时间为60分钟。

一、交际用语 (共计 10 分,每小题 2 分)

1-5题:选择正确的语句完成下列对话,并将答案序号写在答题纸上。

1.	— How have you been lately, Molly? —
	A. Not bad.
	B. I was at home.
	C. See you later.
2.	- What do you think of this novel?
	A. I've read it.
	B. It's well-written.
	C. It was written by my uncle.
3.	— I am really fed up with Larry!
	A. How is she?
	B. Are you OK?
	C. Why do you say that?
4.	— What do you think of death penalty?
	A. Don't talk to me.
	B. Leave me alone.
	C. I think it's good in some sense.
5.	— What does educational quality mean to you?
	- quality education means good learning standards in educationa
	institutions.
	A. As far as I'm concerned
	B. I have no idea
	C. I don't agree with you

二、词汇与结构(共计30分,每小题2分)

6—20 题:阅读下面的句子,从 A、B、C 三个选项中选出一个能填入空白处的正确选项,并将答案序号写在答题纸上。

b. Be careful you cross the	road.
A. after	B. when
C. what	
7. What he said correct.	
A. be	B. are
C. is	
8. — Must we clean the room before	: we leave?
— No, you	
A. mustn't	B. can't
C. needn't	
9. It was not until 1920 reg	gular radio broadcast began.
A. while	B. that
C. which	
10 you pick up the case, y	you will never give up.
A. Once	В. /
C. Only	
11. With these suggestions, your cl	hild can grow up to be a and successful
adult that you can be proud of.	
A. respect	B. respectable
C. respective	
12. Oh, there aren't as many job	in the country as in the city.
A. vacancies	B. vacations
C. titles	
13. I leave my house around at midni	ght and walk around the city what I find.
A. to gather	B. gather
C. gathering	
14. Every country should try their b	est to provide equal opportunities for every citizer
to go on their education.	
A. to	B. with
C. for	
1248	

15. The global economy requires an educ	cated workforce able to apply the existing
technology and new science and techno	ologies.
A. developing	B. have developed
C. to develop	
16. The governments should more	e educational funds for training teachers and
improving school facilities.	
A. set out	B. set about
C. set aside	
17. You should take to give Mary	the solutions she needs.
A. strategy	B. initiative
C. active	
18. He never fails his mother on h	ner birthday.
A. to phone	B. when he phones
C. phoning	
19. Equality in society is absolutely	_ equality in access to education.
A. linked of	B. linked at
C. linked to	
20. The productivity economic gro	owth.
A. dwells	B. fosters
C. considers	

三、阅读理解(共40分,每小题4分)

21-25 题:阅读短文,从 A、B、C 三个选项中选出一个正确答案,并将答案序号写在答题纸上。

Charity is a concept which dates back to Biblical times, when helping the poor was something that rich people basically did to make themselves feel good. Social work has its roots in charity, as it originally began around the time of the industrial revolution when there were many poor people and society was seeking a way of dealing with the poor and social problems. Although social work began as charity work, it has expanded a lot and needs to be seen from a completely different perspective.

Modern-day social work deals not only with poverty and the subsequent problems, but also with the problems arising from various types of "social fear" ("social phobias") and discrimination such as sexism, racism, and discrimination against an individual due to his

age, or mental or physical disabilities. Social workers deal with the consequences of these discriminations as well as consequences that arise from sexual abuse, drug abuse, and various other problems.

Social work provides an important service to society. Individuals and families in need of help are the focus of it, and are referred to as clients. Social workers help clients live a productive life in their own community. In order to reach this goal, they often enlist the assistance of family members, relatives, local religious leaders, and other influential members of the community. Although institutionalization may be necessary at times, it is a temporary solution. Social workers usually serve in the front line, and reach out to the clients soon after problems occur. The goal is to help clients return to normal life in a natural setting.

ural setting.
21. The charity originally means to
A. help the poor that makes the rich feel good.
B. help clients return to normal life.
C. serve the whole society.
22. When does social work begin?
A. Around the time of the industrial revolution.
B. Biblical times.
C. Modern time.
23. Modern-day social work deals with the following problems except?
A. poverty B. racism
C. education
24. In order to help clients live a productive life, social workers can turn to the
istance of
A. government
B. family members

- 25. Which statement about social work is NOT True?
 - A. Social work roots from charity.

C. businessmen

- B. Social work deals not only with poverty and the subsequent problems, but also with various social fear and discrimination.
- C. Social work is that the rich people want to help the poor people.

ass

26—30 题:请根据短文内容判断给出的语句是否正确,正确的写"T",错误的写"F",并将答案写在答题纸上。

I've been living in the country for more than 10 years. It means quietness, privacy, harmony and peace for me.

Living in the country requires an active lifestyle. It involves activities like doing daily chores, preparing firewood for winter heating, feeding animals including pets and livestock, tending the garden, or securing fences, etc. For me, the most attractive activities are fishing, hunting and hiking. I enjoy seeing what nature has to offer everyday through a simple walk down the little trail, or a relaxing drive along the country road with patches of green grass ornamented with wildlife sightings of birds, moose, bears, deer, etc.

Living the country life helps us appreciate some of the simpler things, things that make us feel good about ourselves and the world. It may be just a get together on a Saturday at the local farmers market, or a project or a problem that the community might pull together to help solve. I have participated in a few community projects, like dealing with out-of-control grass fires, a roof that collapsed from a large snow fall, or even helping a recent widow with fire wood for the winter. Sometimes I am surprised by how much benefit we receive from helping others and as for this community I can't say enough.

I really enjoy living the country life. I know it's not for everyone, but I know it's for me.

- 26. The author has lived in the countryside for more than a decade, and he/she loves living there.
 - 27. Living in the country is not busy at all.
 - 28. The author takes a walk or drives along country roads almost every day.
 - 29. People living in the country usually go shopping every Saturday.
 - 30. According to the author, nobody dislikes countryside life.

四、写作(共20分)

31:根据要求写作文。

Complete the cover letter with the expressions in the box. (将求职信补充完整,把正确答案的代码写在答题纸上。)

- A. involves the successful management
- B. would like to discuss my application further
- C. can deal with

E. ability to communicate and reach agreement
F. feel free to contact me
G. is first class
H. enclose my CV for your consideration
I. Yours Faithfully,
J. I look forward to hearing from you.
Dear Mark,
I am very keen to apply for the post of Social Worker that was recently advertised on
your website and(1)
I(2) in York City Council's Social Work Department, My experience(3)
of a demanding caseload that has included elderly people and people who have learning
disabilities and / or mental health issues. I(4) what may be difficult and emotional
issues in a calm and practical manner by finding out what is really important to the client's
needs.
My(5) with other agencies, such as primary care practices and psychology
services,(6) and I have a team approach to establishing what is best of each
individual. I am used to working unsocial hours, including evenings and weekends.
I (7) with you and welcome the opportunity to attend for interview. Please
(8) on the details provided above in case you have any queries for me.
(9)
(10)
Hellen Chen
Hellen Chen
Encl. Résumé

D. am a fully qualified social worker with 10 years of experience

试卷代号:1390



国家开放大学(中央广播电视大学)2018年秋季学期"开放本科"期末考试

人文英语 4 试题答题纸

2019年1月

题	5 号	 =	=	四	总	分
分	数					

得 分		评卷人			

一、交际用语 (共计 10 分,每小题 2 分)

1-5 题:选择正确的语句完成下面对话,并将答案序号写在答题纸上。

1.

2.

3.

1

5.

得	分	评卷人

二、词汇与结构(共计30分,每小题2分)

6—20 题:阅读下面的句子,从 A、B、C 三个选项中选出一个能填入空白处的正确选项,并将答案序号写在答题纸上。

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

11.

12.

13.

14.

15.

16.

17.

18.

19.

20.

得 分		评卷人		

三、阅读理解(共40分,每小题4分)

21-25 题:阅读下列短文,从 A、B、C 三个选项中选出一个正确答案,并将答案序号写在答题纸上。

21.

22.

23.

24.

25.

26-30 题:请根据短文内容判断给出的语句是否正确,正确的写"T",错误的写"F",并将答案 写在答题纸上。

26. 27. 28.

29.

30.

得 分		评卷人		

四、写作(共 20 分)

31:根据要求写作文。(将求职信补充完整,把正确答案的代码写在答题纸上。)

- (1)
- (2)
- (3)
- (4)
- (5)

- (6)
- (7)
- (8)
- (9)
- (10)

试卷代号:1390

国家开放大学(中央广播电视大学)2018年秋季学期"开放本科"期末考试

人文英语 4 试题答案及评分标准

(供参考)

2019年1月

一、交际用语 (共计 10 分,每小题 2 分)							
15题:选择正确的语句完成下列对话,并将答案序号写在答题纸上。							
1. A	2. B	3. C	4. C	5. A			
二、词汇与结构(共	共计 30 分,每小	>题 2 分)					
620 题:阅读下 ī	面的句子,从 A	、B、C 三个选项中	中选出一个能填力	入空白处的正确选 项	页,并将答		
案序号写在答题纸	无上。						
6. B	7. C	8. C	9. B	10. A			
11. B	12. A	13. C	14. B	15. C			
16. C	17. B	18. A	19. C	20. B			
三、阅读理解(共4	40 分,每小题 4	分)					
2125 题:阅读短	文,从A、B、C	三个选项中选出	一个正确答案,	并将答案序号写在 答	ទ 题纸上。		
21. A	22. A	23. C	24. B	25. C			
26-30 题:请根据	短文内容判断	给出的语句是否	正确,正确的写'	'T ", 错误的写"F",	并将答案		
写在答题纸上。							
26. T	27. F	28. T	29. T	30. F			
四、写作(共 20 分)						
31:根据要求	写作文。						
Complete the	e cover letter v	with the expressi	ons in the box.	(将求职信补充完整	隆,把正确		
答案的代码写在答	答题纸上。)						
(1) H	(2) D	(3) A	(4) C	(5) E			
(6) G	(7) B	(8) F	(9)J	(10)I			